
Wise Choice Movers 
12/7/2022 
 
The intent of this letter is to ask for mitigation of the suspended  
penalty for Wise Choice Movers, LLC and also to explain my repeat of a critical 
violation and how I will correct it in the future.  
 
I had a critical violation for my drivers not keeping record of duty status in 2020 and 
since then I have been using time cards for each driver. They were writing down 
each day there total time for the job and not start/end times which I did not know 
we needed to have both on the time card.  
We do use the standard moving bill of lading that has each jobs start, arrive, depart, 
and end times. I thought between that and time cards with there total time we were 
in compliance. 
 
I have corrected this mistake and now all my drivers write their start/stop time plus 
total time on their timecards daily. 
 
 Unfortunately this was a repeat violation for my company and I am hoping and 
asking that since it was a small mistake on our part and easily correctable, that the 
UTC committee will keep this penalty amount suspended.  
We are a small business with few employees and a large fine will really hurt our 
business, especially during a recession and pandemic. 
 
When Sandy came out she did see a huge improvement in all of my records/trucks. 
She also said that I would have been in permit status had my drivers filled out time 
cards correctly.  
We here at Wisechoicemovers are trying hard to be in compliance with the UTC/ 
DOT in everyway possible 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration on this matter 
 
Shane Wise 
Owner 
425 280-1418 


